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Lord Ramsbotham






          21 June 2007


House Of Lords,

Westminister,

London SW1

Dear Lord Ramsbotham

Re: 
Why you must vote to support the Corporate Manslaughter and Corporate Homicide Bill

As a charity working to protect worker and public safety and to support people bereaved after work-related deaths, we have campaigned for this Bill for many years.  

At every stage we have supported the inclusion of deaths in custody within the scope of the Bill.  In fact we were the first organisation to lobby  the government to remove Crown immunity on this issue and obtained in 2003 a legal opinion from a senior QC at Matrix chambers on how a failure to allow prosecutions following deaths in custody would be in violation of the Human Rights Act 1998.

Therefore our commitment to ensuring that any new offence applied as widely as possible cannot be doubted.

However, at this stage we strongly believe that if members of the House of Lords insist on the death in custody amendments, the Bill seriously risks failing, and with it the hopes of families bereaved after work related deaths who have campaigned for it for so long.

It is important to understand where this Bill came from in the first place - and why there is now a Bill close to being enacted. It is because of the lack of criminal accountability following the disasters (Zeebrugge, Piper Alpha, train crashes etc) and following the hundreds of individual work-place deaths each year  that provided the momentum for this bill. It is also because of the campaigning, lobbying and meetings of trade unions, and safety organisations like the CCA, over the years, that there is a Bill at all. 

We are therefore writing to ask you to support the Government's amendment, passed by the House of Commons in early June, that would give the Minister the power to pass, at any time in the future, an order allowing the new manslaughter offence to apply to custody deaths.  

Please support the Government amendment and allow the Bill to become law.

This new Bill is not all that we and others had hoped, and in many ways remains a missed opportunity - but we do believe that this Bill will deliver increased justice and accountability when deaths result from gross failures in large-sized and medium-sized organisations. 

Please accept the Government’s new amendment - so that the Bill can become law without delay.  To allow this Bill to fail would be a gross injustice and a blow to families bereaved by work related death both now and in the future.

We understand that you may feel that any failure in the Bill should be placed on the shoulders of the Government and their decision not to accept your amendments. However, that would be of no comfort to bereaved families if the Bill is lost.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

David Bergman

Executive Director
Fourth Floor, 197/199 City Road, London EC1V 1JN                   Tel: 0207 490 4494
www.corporateaccountability.org

[image: image2..pict]_1117806806.doc
[image: image1..pict]


